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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – April begins with us still being amazed at what Troop 243 accomplished at Auxier, KY.  Read more about that below.  Because of Easter Week, our first meeting is not until April 11th.  This is a patrol meeting and it is the final day to turn in flower sales.  Ad Altare Dei and Pope Pius religious medal meetings will continue with meetings for both medals in the month of April.  We wind up the month with the only troop 243 fundraiser, our annual flower sale.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
April 11, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meeting and final Flower Sale submission night.
April 18, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting – Topic is Entrepreneurship - The service patrol is Legion
Aril 25, 6:30 PM – Troop Meeting – Flower Sale set up.  All hands on deck!  Also sign up to work shifts during table sales.

Patrol Realignment – Our patrol re-alignment was successful. We now have 3 healthy sized patrols that we hope will result in a sufficient participation count so they can be true patrols that organize themselves independently for outings.  We also have a 4th patrol that will be comprised of our new scouts with an Eagle Scout assigned to help inspire them and keep them moving along!
Ad Altare Dei & Pope Pius Religious Medals – We have successfully organized classes for both religious medals including 4 boys for Ad Altare Dei and 5 boys for Pope Pius XII!  Much thanks goes to Steve and Judy Crush who are taking on both of these classes.  Their commitment to our boys is truly inspiring given that either one of these classes is a major time commitment.  The next AAD meeting will be April 22nd and the next Pope Pius meeting will be April 15th both at 6:00 PM.

Stealth Patrol’s Washington DC Trip - On January, 17, Kenneth Botner, Brian Cucullu and me (Ian Berendsen),  accompanied by our fathers, left for Washington DC to take part in the March For Life event happening on the 22nd. The trip there was 10 hours of car travel, getting hit with a practice Epi-pin by Kenneth non-stop, watching movies from Studio Ghibli, and 10 hours of car travel. The next day we set out to see what we could see. We visited the Smithsonian's for Air & Space, Natural History, the Holocaust, and we saw the Declaration of Independence along with several other documents. The days to come were filled with walking from monument to monument, which was a nice warm-up for the last day's March for Life. As we took the subways from time to time, we were successful in capturing a conversation between Mr. Botner and Mr. Berendsen about cats landing on their feet which you can find here: http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wwmNNuNKUOc

After the days events came and went, finally the March for Life came. It started with a youth rally, which included a concert by a Christian rock band, and Mass which had a Rock 'n Roll style for the hymns. The walking part afterwards was nothing compared to what we did sight seeing.

After all was over, the next day we made our way back to Kentucky without much difference in events compared to our first day of travel, except I successfully hid the Epi-pin from Kenneth, as our legs were sore enough.

Troop Leadership Meetings – We do not plan to have any formal PLC or adult meetings although both Joe and Tom reserve the right to pull together last minute meetings if needed.   

Flower Sale – The last turn in date for flower sales will be Wednesday April 11th.  Since there will be no meetings on the 4th, we are truly in the final weeks.  We expect volume to be quite heavy on the 11th and will need as many people available to process orders as we can get.  You should plan to have to wait in line to submit your sales.  You MUST wait until you have been released before you leave for the evening.  It would be wise to plan to turn in your orders as soon as you can then check in before you leave to see if your order is ready for input.  If we have questions and you are not there to answer them, your orders will not be entered.  Get those orders in early and make ‘em big! 
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Camping Trip to Auxier, KY – In March we had a great opportunity to fire up the Troop bus and head to Auxier, KY.  This is a community that in good times receives help from Hand in Hand Ministries but as a result of weather, needs more help now.  This puts a bit of a strain on Hand in Hand’s resources and that is where we came in.   The facility out of which HHM operates needed some additions that would allow them to serve their clients more effectively.  They also needed help catching up with tasks that are generated as contributions have generously arrived.  In an eight-hour period Troop 243 did the following:  built a deck, built 2 picnic tables, sorted supplies that were in their warehouse, unloaded 2 trucks and sorted the donations contained there in, donated some materials for our work, and built and painted a new area to store recyclable materials.  Many times groups are generous with their help in terms of donations of materials however; it sometimes leaves big jobs behind for the staff.  Troop 243 left the Auxier facility much improved with less for the staff to do than when we arrived.  This is one of the most amazing efforts our troop has undertaken in the time that I have been here and we should all be proud of Scoutmaster Joe Lynch who set this up.  But the stars of the show of course are the boys and adult leaders in the troop who made it happen.  We also had a few siblings who helped and we are also proud of them.
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Yours in Scouting

Bruce Bohn

Scout Secretary













This sorting happened without the help of a sorting hat.


<<<<<<








A scout is: Trustworthy, Loyal, Helpful, Friendly (friendly headlocks not withstanding), Courteous, Kind, Obedient, Cheerful, Thrifty, Brave (long bus ride), Clean (when home), and Reverent.  Pretty much covered it all on this trip.





This picnic table is a little heavy and large for even Troop 243 to haul around on our trips.  >>>>








